EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING March 18, 2025

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by on Tuesday, March 18, 2025.

Present were, Chairperson Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage and Supervisor Jim Greenley via phone.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor White.

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Financial report looked good. Ms. Patton noted that the Fire Company check would be signed tonight for \$48,632.00. Cintas will be reprinting a detailed invoice to reflect only the townships equipment. Mr. Rowker will be billed separately to his own address and his check returned.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

None

VISITORS

Becky Watkins hand delivered this month's check. She explained a situation where a bill was returned undeliverable due to death. She also requested that the outdated tax bills she keeps on file be destroyed. Ms. Patton noted that Resolution to destroy should be passed.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Mr. Pitcavage noted that the DEP permit for emergency repair was granted. Chairman White said that the project should be covered under low volume Dirt and Gravel Roads program.

NEW BUSINESS:

Assessor's changes were noted. The meeting room heat was discussed. It was decided to call Monk for a quote. The Spring Convention is on March 25th. The EMS report was reviewed, as was the notice of application by Coterra and the start of the Keep Pennsylvania Beautiful program. Per Capita delinquencies will be sent to Berkheimer. The PEC is looking into the dumping on Sandbank Road.

Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:27 p.m. by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Pitcavage.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Harvey Eaton Township Secretary